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FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

[bookmark: _GoBack]PRECONSIDERED INTRO. NO. 1190
COMMITTEE: Fire and Emergency Management

	TITLE:  	A Local Law in relation to a one-time exception to the maximum age requirement for membership in the fire department for certain persons during the next promotional exam period

	Sponsors: Council Members Brewer, Ariola, Holden, Yeger, Schulman, Farías, Carr and Kagan

	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Under existing local law, in order to become a firefighter for the New York City Fire Department (FDNY) an individual may not have passed their twenty-ninth birthday on the date of the filing of their application for civil service examination.  This legislation would create a one-time waiver from this requirement for certain employees of the FDNY Bureau of Emergency Medical Services (FDNY EMS). Such waiver would apply to the next promotion examination for EMS workers to become firefighters. 


	EFFECTIVE DATE: Immediately.

	FISCAL YEAR (FY) IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2025.

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY24
	Succeeding
FY25
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY25

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0




	IMPACT ON REVENUES:  It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation as the agency responsible for carrying out its requirements would use existing resources to fulfill its requirements.

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS:  N/A

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Council Finance Division

				
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  Tanveer Singh, Legislative Financial Analyst 
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: Jack Storey, Unit Head
                                                Kathleen Ahn, Finance Division Counsel
                                                Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director

	LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was considered at a hearing by the Committee on Fire and Emergency Management (the Committee) as a Preconsidered Introduction on September 19, 2023 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation will be voted on by the Committee on September 28, 2023. Upon successful vote by the Committee, it will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on September 28, 2023.
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